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Comments: The proposed new interpretation of the term "installations" (as used in the Wilderness Act) to include

fixed climbing anchors is objectionable. Historically, climbing anchors have never been deemed "installations."

Rather, they are "substantially unnoticeable" and therefore fit the de minimis exception under the Act. It would not

be prudent for USFS to seek to redefine this statutory term through administrative guidance.


